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Whoever you are, wherever you are on life’s journey, you are welcome here. 

 

TO THE SALEM UM CHURCH 

COMMUNITY 

 
Rev. Dr. Sue Shorb-Sterling. 

       Building Spiritual Muscles: Accountable 

Discipleship; Part 2 

        Building physical muscles takes discipline. 

Going to the gym every now and then will not 

create strong muscles the way consistent training 

will. We either discipline ourselves to exercise 

every day or we hire others such as personal 

trainers or join an exercise class to keep us 

disciplined. Having an exercise partner helps us 

stay disciplined, too. All of these hold us 

accountable for our physical exercise. To build 

physical muscles takes disciplined exercise.  

 Have you ever thought about how one 

builds spiritual muscles? Or how we build the 

muscles of our faith? What kind of exercises 

would we need to do to build spiritual muscles? 

And are we self-disciplined or do we need others 

to help keep us accountable. One of the tenets of 

Methodism is that it is a practical faith. It is not 

one that is ethereal or otherworldly. We don’t 

worship a God who is out there somewhere and 

doesn’t care about us. Methodism claims a faith 

that can be practiced every moment of every day. 

We can apply it to any situation in our lives. But to 

do this effectively takes awareness and support. 

Sometimes it is easier to ignore a situation or deal 

with it in our own way, than to rely on our 

spiritual muscles. This is where we need discipline 

to build and maintain our spiritual muscles. Like 

building physical muscles, some are great with 

self-discipline, while others need support. Those 

who need support can become the accountability 

partners, offering each other support and 

encouragement.  

       As your pastor, I would like to offer us a 

way to do this. For fifteen years I have participated 

in accountable discipleship groups. These groups 

helped to form my faith and live it out in my daily 

life. I grew deeper in my love for God and broader 

in sharing that love with others. These groups 

agreed or covenanted to meet weekly for one hour. 

We as a group decided which aspects of our faith 
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we needed to practice regularly. Then during the 

week we would practice it on our own. Our 

weekly group gatherings were our check-in times. 

We would then report to each other what we were 

able or not able to practice. When we succeeded, 

we rejoiced together. When we weren’t as 

successful, we encouraged each other.  

 The groups that I participated in used these 

four areas to build our spiritual muscles: Acts of 

Worship, Devotion, Compassion, and Justice. We 

wrote clauses for each “Act” according to where 

we needed accountability. We also wrote some 

personal clauses of accountability. Here are some 

examples: 

Acts of Worship:  

-We will participate in weekly corporate worship, 

striving for true involvement, even when we are 

traveling. 

-We will pray for those who lead worship each 

week, especially the preacher. 

-We will pray for those who visit our worship 

service that they will be touched by God’s grace.  

Acts of Devotion:  

-We will practice daily devotions and record any 

spiritual insights that we gain which we will share 

in our group.  

-We will pray for our enemies. 

-We will read materials and watch programs that 

will enhance our discipleship. 

Acts of Compassion:  

-When we are aware of a need, we will do all we 

can to meet that need. 

-We will practice listening to other people as a 

ministry of grace. 

-We will set aside time each month to help those 

in need in our community. 

Acts of Justice: 

-When we are aware of an injustice practiced in 

our church, our community, our nation, and the 

world, we will seek ways to speak out and act on 

righting this injustice. 

-We will participate in being inclusive. 

-We will work toward reconciliation whenever 

possible. 

Jesus’ ministry was practical. He practiced 

God’s love everywhere he went. John Wesley saw 

faith as practical as well. He had three rules for his 

accountability groups: 1) Do no harm; 2) Do good; 

3) Stay connected with God. And each of these 

areas had specific clauses that defined how to 

practice these rules. We have a faith that can be 

applied to our daily lives. How well do we practice 

it on our own? Or could we practice it more 

effectively if we did it together? 

 Each sermon in the Easter season, I will 

highlight one of these ministry areas. Then 

following the worship services on Sunday, May 

21, I invite anyone who is interested in 

participating in a group to stay for an orientation. 

If you cannot be there May 21, but are interested 

in knowing more, contact me.  

 I am praying that we at Salem can grow 

deeper in our faith as we reach further and wider 

into our community with God’s grace.  

Yours in Christ, 

Rev. Sue 

WORSHIP SCHEDULE 

Easter Sermon Series:  

             Growing as a Follower of Jesus 

 May 7 “Entering through the Gate”  John 10:1-10 

May 14 Mother’s Day “Room to Spare”   

              John 14:1-14 

May 21 “A Companion for the Journey”   

              John 14:15-21 

May 28 Ascension Sunday “Getting Ready”   

             Luke 24:44-53 

June 4 Pentecost Sunday 

            Samantha Larson, preaching 

      Sam’s sermon will be videotaped as a 

requirement for the Board of Ordination to review 

and approve for her commissioning as a Deacon in 

the Virginia Conference.  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

     Community Memorial Day Service  

       9:30 am in Salem UMC Cemetery 
 

Colors presented by:  

       American Legion Norman Price Post 68 

Speaker: Halsey Smith, Commander of Post 68 

Taps: Jacob Weinberger 
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YOUTH GROUP 

Youth Group Meets Every Sunday Evening 

 All middle and high-school students are 

welcome.  You do not need to attend Salem. 

Youth Schedule 
No Bell Choir Rehearsal. Bells will begin again in 

September.  

May 7 ASP Training, Part 1 

May 14 Happy Mother's Day; No Youth Group; 

             Do something nice for Mom. 

May 21 Car Wash (after 10:00 worship) 

            ASP Training, Part 2 

May 28 Memorial Day weekend; No Youth Group 

June 4  Beginning of Summer Picnic (place to be 

           announced) 

OTHER ITEMS OF INTEREST 

    Summer Sermon Planning: Rev. Sue is asking 

for our help with ideas for relevant summer 

sermons. What questions about faith do you have? 

What topics would you like to hear? Submit your 

ideas to Rev. Sue by May 21. 

 

   Connecting with our Community: As part of 

our visioning process, we are trying to find new 

ways to connect with our community. Ten of us 

met at the Brookeville Beer Farm. We generated a 

long list of ideas. Now where do we go from here? 

Come, join us as we try to focus in on a few of 

these on Thursday evening, May 18, beginning 

5:30 pm at the Green Turtle. Or if you have any 

ideas, send them to Rev. Sue. 

 

Baltimore-Washington Annual Conference:  

May 31-June 2 

Marriott-Wardman Park Hotel 

Washington, D. C. 

 

    Each year the churches in our conference gather 

for worship and fellowship as well as do the 

business of the church. Each church sends a lay 

person with their clergy member to the Annual 

Conference. Salem will be sending Buck Bartley 

as our lay member with Rev. Sue. Our new bishop, 

Latrelle Easterling will be presiding over the AC 

for the first time. The AC theme is: We Are One: 

Connected in Covenant. This theme is both 

biblically based and rooted in our Methodist 

Heritage. The biblical passage for the AC is 

Ephesians 4:1-6.  

“Therefore, as a prisoner for the Lord, I 

encourage you to live as people worthy of the call 

you received from God. Conduct yourselves with 

all humility, gentleness, and patience. Accept each 

other with love, and make an effort to preserve the 

unity of the Spirit with the peace that ties you 

together. You are one body and one spirit, just as 

God also called you in one hope. There is one 

Lord, one faith, one baptism, and one God and 

Father of all, who is over all, through all, and in 

all.” 

 

 OUR SEMINARY INTERN 

      In last month’s Newsletter, Sam and Alex said 

their farewells to Salem.  Their final official 

worship service was April 30. Salem said their 

goodbyes as to Sam. Alex had to work.  On May 

6, Sam will be graduating with a Masters of 

Divinity from Wesley Theological Seminary. 

      We sent her away with a small reception, a 

cake and a gift. 

     Since she will be serving as a chaplain in a 

hospital, she will need a portable communion set.  

We wish both of them Godspeed and a “keep in 

touch, we love you.” 

Sam’s contact information: 

Samantha.Gangwer@gmail.com,  

mailto:Samantha.Gangwer@gmail.com


 Page 4   Salem News May 2017 

Sam with her gift from the congregation- 

a travel communion set. 

 
 

HOLY WEEK WORSHIP SERVICES 

      Ashton United Methodist Church was the 

scene for our Thursday evening worship service.  

There were stations around the room to visit and 

take part of worshiping our Savior.   Pausing at 

each table and observing the many things our Lord 

may have done before his arrest and trial. 

 

 

      Good Friday found us at Salem for a Tenebrae 

Service. The Crucifixion story was read in 

fourteen parts. After each part a candle was 

extinguished until only the Christ Candle 

remained.  The joint church choirs sang beautifully 

under the direction of our Music Director, Rose 

Edie-Altman. The message was one of sorrow as 

Jesus was tortured and hung on the tree.  Silence 

fell over the congregation as we left the building – 

waiting for the glorious day when we can shout 

with joy HE IS RISEN _ HE IS RISEN INDEED! 

 

      Easter Sunday was a very busy day at Salem.  

At 7 am we gathered at Salem Cemetery for a 

glorious Sunrise Service.  The weather was 

perfect, nice and warm without a cloud in the sky.   

 

      Salem’s youth were in charge of the service 
and did an excellent job of proclaiming “He is 
risen indeed!”  (As publisher, I wish I had 
enough room to print all the pictures, but space 
is limited.)  Everyone was invited back to the 
Community Hall for breakfast and fellowship. 

 

     The children were ready long before the 9:30 

am Easter Egg hunt; almost as anxious as 

Christmas morning!  Again the young people had 

the pleasure of hiding the eggs for the younger 

children who would have the fun of finding them.  

Needless to say – Fun was had by all!  
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      The Sanctuary looked very nice with the 
display of flowers. The music was outstanding 
and set the mood for rejoicing:  “He lives, He 
lives, Christ Jesus lives today.”  The message 
reminded us why we celebrate Easter and we 
left worship feeling the joy of our salvation. 

 

 
From left:  Suzanne Friis, Nancy Morell with 

Daughter Mary, Churchill Groves, Velma Durant, 

Virginia Smith, Rev. Dr. Sue Shorb-Sterling, 

Ginny Weinberger, Maryellen Eaton, Yvette 

Thurston, Joy Enderle, Kim Shear, Sharon 

Craddock, and Tricia Luke 

      One bit of fun in it all was the ladies who 
once again conspired to surprise our men by 
wearing hats. The display of hats reminds yours 
truly of the song “Easter Parade” from the 1948 
movie by the same name.  I cannot leave the 
cutest out - I must show the Savage Twins in 
their Easter Bonnets.  

 

Rev. Sue is holding Easter bunny, Matthew. 
Debbie is holding Easter bunny, Jacob.  

SIGN-UP FOR ALTAR FLOWERS 

 If you would like to provide flowers during the 

2017 worship year, please signup on the list posted 

on the bulletin board in the Hallway. 

When signing up, please indicate if the flowers 

are a tribute (for example: from the Jones family 

in honor of John's 10th birthday). Tributes will be 

listed in the Sunday announcements. 

 Purchase your flowers at the vendor of 

your choice and bring by Saturday afternoon. Call 

Rev. Sue before you head out so she can open the 

church for you. Contact Suzanne Friis with 

questions. 

FROM THE CONGREGATION 

      This location for the month of May is being 

dedicated to Jacob Savage. I know many of our 

readers are not in “town” and are not familiar with 

“our” Savage Twins.  We at Salem have waited 

and prayed along with Debbie and Brandon.  

Mathew is fine but his twin is very sick and in 

need of a liver transplant in able to survive.  The 

following story will introduce you to the family 

but first let’s talk about the upcoming fundraiser: 

   Fundraiser for Jacob Savage:  One-year old 

Jacob Savage is in need of a liver transplant. 

Funds are being raised through the Children's 

Organ Transplant Association. Donations can 

be made directly to COTA (cota.org) to his 

account at and/or support a fundraiser at 

Green Turtle on Thursday, May 18. Coupons 

are needed for Green Turtle and can be found 

on the back page of this newsletter. Invite and 

share the coupons with friends and neighbors.   
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   In a blog Debbie set up to keep people informed, 

she wrote Thanksgiving 2016 (quoting): 

     A year ago at Thanksgiving we had just found 

out that we were expecting twins, and high-risk 

momo twins at that. We announced the pregnancy 

to family on Thanksgiving Day, but the fear that 

the momo status would keep us from meeting our 

twins was crippling. 

This year at Thanksgiving we are faced with the 

harsh reality that our son Jacob needs a liver 

transplant to survive. We spent Tuesday at 

Georgetown University Hospital meeting with the 

transplant team who will get him listed and work 

with us to save our boy's life. 

      It has been quite a year with such extreme 

challenges: a momo pregnancy and inpatient stay, 

losing my father to cancer while I was on bedrest, 

the NICU stay for both of our boys, transitioning 

to being parents of twins, unpaid maternity leave, 

7 months of seeking a diagnosis for Jacob's 

jaundice and liver disease, and several 

hospitalizations. Through all things, we are 

thankful for the blessings that have been in our 

lives through it all: the kindness of family, our 

church, incredible support we received for our 

gofundme campaign, top notch hospitals near our 

home, our amazing au pair, the joy that capturing 

two boys smiling at once brings. Just yesterday, 

someone from church dropped off a Christmas 

wreath to help us celebrate the holiday season 

despite the stress in our lives. And on Wednesday, 

a package arrived with Christmas stockings picked 

out for each member of our family and one for our 

an pair as well. There is such beauty in the way 

that friends support each other in hard times. 

This holiday season, we are thankful for family 

and for our hope in God who has carried us 

through the hardest year of our lives. From our 

family to yours, happy Thanksgiving.   

     Since this post, Jacob has been in and out of 

hospitals, on two transplant lists and literally 

fighting for his life. 

The following picture was posted on the blog this 

week with the following post:  Jacob is still in the  

 

hospital. He's having some issues breathing and is 

on oxygen to help with that. He's hanging in there, 

but the bottom line is they're just trying to keep 

him stable as we wait for his miracle.  We were 

able to visit him for a few hours both Saturday and 

Sunday with Matthew, and it was really nice to 

have a chance for the whole family to be together. 

Our "normal" routine is for one parent to visit 

Jacob one night after work while the other one 

takes care of Matthew at home, and then we 

switch the next day. We kept Matthew occupied 

by visiting the fish tanks on the floor. The hospital 

wing Jacob is in has an ocean theme. 

      Yesterday, we were also able to take a trip to 

the National Arboretum for a picnic and to see the 

azaleas blooming. We had a nice time, but we 

were sure missing Jacob! 
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APPALACHIAN SERVICE PROJECT (ASP) 2017 

The 2017 trip to West Virginia is scheduled  

for June 18-24. \ 

Yard Sale 

So very glad to have Bob Brown back on his post! 

 

      What an awesome Yard Sale! Thank you to all 

who came out Friday night to set up and who 

worked or shopped today. Thanks to Barbara 

Achstetter for feeding the crew and Barbara, 

Hisashi, David, JoAnn and Maggie for being there 

from start to finish both days. Thanks also to Rev. 

Sue, Robert Brown, Fred Ambrose, Libby Wright, 

Ginny Weinberger, Yvette Thurston and Joyce 

Howes for supporting this cause with your help 

and donations. It really does take a village. Shout- 

outs to Amy, Joey, Alexa, Camero.  The amount 

raised was $1,134.57. 

            Thanks to Carole Roberts for this report 
 

Fundraising Concert: 

The Encore Singers and 

The Mighty Kelltones Present 

“Madrigals & Music of the Dance” 

 

     Each year The Encore Singers and The Mighty 

Kelltones schedule their last concert of the spring 

season at Salem as a fund raiser for the ASP team.  

This is a free concert with the hopes that the guests 

will make a freewill donation to the ASP team for 

their traveling expenses.  The ASP Team is very 

appreciative of their help. 

     I heard the concert called “A Night to 

Remember.” The music from both groups was toe-

tapping all through the program.  Sharing the 

“spotlight” with each taking a turn, they were 

amazing with such tunes as “My Bonny Lass,” 

“Liebeslieder Walzer. Op 52. Nos. 4, 8, 13 and 

11,” and “They Can’t Take That Away From Me” 

plus many, many more by The Encore Singers. 

 

     The Mighty Kelltones entertained us with, to 

name just a few:  “Tennessee Waltz,” 

“ElAcomado,” and with lead guitarist Bill Bates’ 

“Minor Swing.”  There were many more great 

moments in music, it was sad when the music 

ended.  But, we left with a song in our hearts! 

 

      During a sort of break in the music, members 

of the ASP team spoke about their experiences 

helping people that are not able to help themselves 

with home repair and other construction work. 

While they spoke, slides were shown from last 

year’s team hard at work. 

     Thank you to all who came, to the Encore 

Singers, and The Mighty Kelltones. The concert 

raised $880 for our ASP teams! 

https://www.facebook.com/barbara.achstetter
https://www.facebook.com/barbara.achstetter
https://www.facebook.com/robert.brown.3150807
https://www.facebook.com/ythurston1
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THE LORD’S TABLE 

The last Lord’s Table for the 2016-17 Season is  

Saturday, May 20, 2017, 1-5 pm 

At St. Martin’s of Tours Catholic Church 

201 S. Frederick Avenue, Gaithersburg, Md. 
 

Come and help create a delicious meal and serve 

those who are hungry in our community as we 

bring this monthly commitment to a joyful 

conclusion for this season. 

The Lord’s Table will resume in September. 

Thank you Libby Wright and Barbara Achsetter 

for chairing this ministry. 

 

CHURCH COUNCIL. 

Next Meeting –May 25, 2017.   

        All are welcome!! 

      Debbie Ambrose, Church Council Chair 

SALEM UM MEN 

      The Salem UM Men meet the second Saturday 

of the month at 8:00 am for a breakfast meeting.  

All men are welcome to attend on Sat., May 13. 

     Central Maryland District United Methodist 

Men's Breakfast: All men are invited to attend 

this men's breakfast on Saturday, May 20 at 

Hopkins UMC, Rt. 216, Scaggsville Rd., 

Highland, MD. For more information contact 

Alden English, Central MD District UMM 

President at 301-774-4328 

 

BOOK CLUB 

The next meeting of the Book Club will be 

Tuesday, May 9
th

 at 7:30 pm at Suzanne Friss 

house.  Our selection is: 

THE REASON FOR GOD: Brief in the Age of 

Skepticism by Timothy Keller.  Non-fiction. 

 Timothy Keller, the founding pastor of 

Redeemer Presbyterian Church in New York City, 

addresses the frequent doubts that skeptics, and 

even ardent believers, have about religion.  Using 

literature, philosophy, real-life conversations, and 

potent reasoning, Keller explains how the belief in 

a Christian God is, in fact, a sound and rational 

one.  To true believers he offers a solid platform 

on which to stand their ground against the 

backlash to religion created by Age of Skepticism.  

And to skeptics, atheists, and agnostics, he 

provides a challenging argument for pursuing the 

reason for God. 

 

MEMORY GARDEN 
  

If you are interested in placing an order for a brick 

to honor/remember someone please see Joyce 

Howes for more information.  

      Have you checked out the Memorial Garden 

recently?  There is a new addition. We have a 

Guardian of the Garden.  Looks very nice.   

 

Thank you to Marcia and Ron Thorpe for this gift 

to the Memorial Garden.  

 

BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES 

 If your name should be on one of these lists, 

please contact velma_durant@yahoo.com.   We 

don’t want to leave you out.  Thank you. 

Our May Birthdays are: 

Hammer, Becca 05/01 

McClosky, Lindsey 05/05 

Beye, Noah  05/06 

Preville, Dean 05/08 

Sterling, Chuck 05/14 

Thorpe, Marsha 05/27 

Langley, Conor 05/28 

Lavely, Bill 05/28 

There are no May Anniversaries. 
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CONGRATULATIONS 

     This month we have quite a list of 
Congratulations: a new baby, two graduating from 
High School and three from College.  We at Salem 
will follow them with prayer and love. 

     So, with a hardy Congratulation and a warm 
“God bless,” we offer the following: 

Josephine Rose Ranshaw 

 

      Congratulations to Kendra and Travis 
Ranshaw on the recent birth of their beautiful 
daughter, Josephine Rose.  The proud great-
grandmother is Joann Ranshaw and the beaming 
grandparents are Trish and David Ranshaw.   

High-School: 

Rachel Bartlett 

 

      Rachel Bartley will graduate from Sandy Spring 

Friends School on June 10
th

 and will attend Guilford 

College in Greensboro, NC in the fall. Rachel was 

captain of the Cross Country team and played 

lacrosse all four years. She is grateful for the travel 

opportunities Sandy Spring offered her for the 

intercession and mission trips. 

Kenny Day Wahl 

 

     Kenny Day Wahl will be graduating from 

Sherwood High School on June 7
th

.  This year he 

only has 4 classes, so he has been working the rest of 

the day at Globetrotter Travels in Olney.  While in 

high school, Kenny earned 575hours in Community 

Service, as well as playing basketball.  He loves to 

cook, too!   

      Kenny plans to attend Montgomery College in 

Rockville to take his general classes. After two years 

there he plans to transfer to a college in Texas where 

he wants to major in petroleum engineering.  

Please note:  Ginny and Jerry Wahl wish to invite 

everyone to an Open House celebrating Kenny's 

graduation on June 10th from 1pm-8pm. 
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College: 

Cooper Weinberger 

      Cooper Weinberger graduates from James 

Madison University (cum laude) on May 6
th

 with a 

degree in psychology.  He will remain at James 

Madison for the summer to assist in orientation.  In 

the fall he will be in Madrid, Spain where he will 

spend 8-months teaching English and experiencing 

living on his own in a foreign country.   Cooper is a 

life member of Salem. 

Emma Poe-Yamagata 

 

     Emma is graduating with a B.S. in Biomedical 

Engineering with a minor in Material Science from 

the Georgia Institute of Technology.  While in 

college, Emma worked part time in a research lab on 

campus before interning with a biomedical start up.  

With a job offer from this company, Emma may 

remain in Atlanta though she has not finalized her 

employment decision.  

Celebrating Birthdays: And last of all, Helen Van 

Druff and the Savage Twins, Matthew and Jacob 

celebrated their birthdays on April 22.  Helen 

celebrated 98 years, and the twins celebrated their 

first.  They were able to meet for a photo where one 

of our eldest meets the youngest of our congregation. 

We wish them many more wonderful years to 

celebrate together.  

 

      Helen Van Druff with the Savages: Debbie, 

holding Jacob, and Brandon with Matthew. 

      To all the above we at Salem send our prayers 

with you wherever life takes you.  Always keep Him 

close at hand, a friend when there is none other. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Salem UMC Goes to the Ball Game 

Memorial Day, Monday, May 29  

at Frederick Keys Stadium 

2:00 PM 

  We have reserved 25 tickets for the Frederick Keys 

vs. Buies Creek Astros game. The seats are in 

Section 113, just behind the Keys dugout. This is a 

great family event. Cost for a field ticket is $12. 

Children under 2 are free, but must have a seat ticket. 

To reserve your tickets, contact Libby Wright at 202-

285-3219 or libbyleew@gmail.com 

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

COFFEE HOUR 

     Have you signed up to provide snacks for 

coffee hour?  Please volunteer to provide a coffee 

hour or two this year. You may sign up on the list 

posted on the bulletin board in the Hall or please go 

to 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090949a9aa2aa1f

c1-coffee or contact Joyce Howes. 
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OUR COMMUNITY 

 

Sandy Spring Lions Club: The next dinner will be 

on Monday, May 22 at 7:00 pm. There is a standing 

request for help in preparing the dinner, setting 

up, serving and cleaning up.  If you can help, 

please contact Mary Ellen Eaton. 

Eyeglass Collection:  Salem continues to collect 

used eyeglasses, cell phones and hearing aids to 

donate to Lions Club.  Please leave them in Salem 

Community Hall. 

Spirit Club:  A fitness group for those with 

disabilities meets Wednesdays in the Community 

Hall from 6-7 pm. Our own Philip Weinberger is an 

avid participant. 

Seniors on the Move – Exercise Class: Fridays, 

9:00-10:00 am in the Community Hall. Drop in – 

registration not required! Participate and pay by the 

session or for the full fall program. For more 

information contact the leader, Mary-Jo Cosgrove, at 

mjcosgrove58@gmail.com. 

JUST A REMINDER 

 To order your Café Justo Coffee please contact 

Kathryn Ennes at church or via e-mail at 

k_ennes@yahoo.com. 

     Café Justo is a coffee grower cooperative based in 

Salvador Urbina, Chiapas, Mexico – a ministry of 

Frontero de Cristo. They market a pure, organic 

coffee which is grown, harvested and marketed in the 

spirit of justice. 

“FOR I WAS HUNGRY…” 

Manna Food Center:  9311 Gaither Road, 

Gaithersburg, MD 20877 

To volunteer call 301-424-1130 or online at 

www.mannafood.org. 

Olney Help:  P.O. Box 430, Olney, MD 20830  

To volunteer call 301-774-6829.  They still are in 

desperate need of rice sides (Rice-a-Roni/ Knorr 

sides), peanut butter, jelly, canned chicken, fruit 

juice, snacks such as granola bars/crackers, cake 

mix/frosting, canned pasta).   Please place items in 

the box marked for Olney Help in the church 

hallway.  No glass jars. 

 

 

 

PRAYER SHAWLS 

 

 Prayer Shawls are available in the Salem entry 

hall on top of the coat rack.  There is no cost. If you 

know anyone you want to share a prayer with all the 

time, please help yourself to a shawl.  The comfort 

they give is well worth the effort of delivering one to 

your friends, family, or co-workers.  They do help. 

Just knowing someone cares is sometimes just the 

right medicine. They will thank you! 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Do You Know Your Bible Trivia?  

                                                       (Answers below) 

1. What is the farthest north Jesus traveled in his 

ministry? 

2. Where did Jesus eat with His disciples after 

His resurrection? 

3. Who was Joanna? 

4. Who ascended to heaven in a whirlwind? 

5. When did Paul expect the second coming of 

the Lord to occur? 

 

Bible Trivia Answers: 1. The area of Tyre and 

Sideon, cities in the Roman province of Syria, now 

in Lebanon (Matthew 15:21-28); 2. Emmaus, 

Jerusalem, and by the Sea of Galilee (Luke 24:28-31, 

36-43; John 21:9-14); 3. Wife of Herod’s steward, 

one of the women who traveled with Jesus, and one 

of the witnesses to the resurrection (Luke8:1-3; 24:1-

12); 4. Not Jesus, but Elijah (2 Kings 2:9-12);  

5.Within the lifetime of at least some of the 

Christians then living (Romans 13:11-12;  

1 Thessalonians 4:13-18) 

 

The Salem Newsletter is assembled and published by  

Velma Durant, and edited by Curtis Smith and  

Rev. Dr. Sue Shorb-Sterling or Suzanne Friis

mailto:mjcosgrove58@gmail.com
mailto:k_ennes@yahoo.com
http://justcoffee.org/
http://www.fronteradecristo.org/
http://www.mannafood.org/
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